

## MINUTES

### REMC GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 20, 2016

Meeting called to order at 11:26am by Diane Collings

#### Members Present

#### GUEST

Patti Wilkinson  
Toni Hyland  
Nancy Harvey  
Bob and Karin Weseloh  
Dick and Mary Greaver  
Diane Collings  
Jann Lanz

Shelley Gallagher

Approved minutes of last meeting

President's report – we are preparing for the 2016 regional and 2017 national. National needs to be longer, not shorter.

Corresponding Secretary's report – rec'd an email from Richmond Dog Fanciers. Would we support a show this year? Yes we will have a supported entry on Saturday, August 6. Diane will donate trophies. We will also have supported entries at Mensona on Saturday, August 27 and Sir Francis Drake on Sunday, September 18.

Treasurer's report –Checking account balance \$5771.43 Savings account balance \$ 11,228.31 for a total of \$ 16,999.74 Membership renewals are going out, due by May 1, 2016. Patti also requested an audit of our books before 2017 national.

Regional Specialty report- Sylvia Hammarstrom will judge 2016 regional. We will not have 4-6 month puppy class for this regional, will discuss further for 2017 national. We will not be using the patio at Sir Frances Drake for our meeting. Too expensive. We can use the grass area by the ring. Karin will look into metal yard art for trophies. Toni will do hospitality. Bob Weseloh will do grounds. Trinette will do raffle. Will not do welcome bags this year.

Trophies – Saturday, Sept 17; Sunday, Sedpt 18 Supported - Karin

We will order mugs w/logo for Regional attached to 2017 national. \$1750 for all classes/mugs.

Red Lion cancelled on us because they are turning the property into senior housing. We are looking for an attorney to handle the claim from Red Lion as we have a signed contract.

New location for national is at McClellan/Lionsgate Hotel in Sacramento. 110 rooms with kitchenettes, with an overflow hotel available. Lionsgate will transport people and dogs to/from airport. Tenting would be \$7000 if necessary. Club will pay for 3 golf carts. Anyone else can rent them.

We need a vendor chair. Vendors will all be outside by rings. Need Ways/Means chair for pre-orders. Barbara will help with vendors. Welcome committee/bags Diane and Patti. CeCe Wardell has offered her help.

National –

Chamber of Commerce gives out free maps

Nancy checking to see if Jelly Belly will be a sponsor

Judges hospitality – Dee? Diane?

Regular hospitality – Breeane and Sandra

Activity ideas –

Wine tasting?

Casino night?

Lionsgate includes one house free, will use for hospitality. General's house is around the corner. House close to ring we pay for and can keep trophies in there. Judges ed will be in generals house.

Karin – Banquet

Nancy- trophies for specialty. Quote so far under \$700 for classes only.

Earth tone tiles from Tucson. Painted tiles, cutting boards, trays, BOB wine rack/table

Sweeps – classes get note cards w/logo

Irv videographer will get a staff room for \$69. Does not get paid by the club, only his sales. Olga/Gadabout Photography for win photos.

Becky Campbell will do Obedience trophies. Nancy can add them to the conformation order.

Tournament trophies are done – glass paperweight

Trophies so far are under \$1000 but may go up to \$2000

We will set up a practice ring. Have 2 days of obedience. Need to check out obedience ring size.

One block away is a huge field we will use for TDI TT CGC CGC-A

We need judges for sweeps, futurity and maturity. Jen Reed is interested in sweeps. Also suggested Trevor Miller.

We need a catalog ad for the national in Texas advertising our national.

Next meeting will be in Vallejo, March 26. Will also be our annual meeting to accept nomination slate.